
New Fair Deal 2nd generation admissions – 
Member eligibility
It is the responsibility of the Contracting Authority (the Civil Service department from which services and 
employees originally transferred) to establish whether an employee is covered by Fair Deal policy. 

The Contracting Authority and the new employer need to work together to ensure that employees move into the 
correct scheme within Civil Service Pensions. 
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1.	 Establish when the employee first joined Civil Service Pensions

2.	 Establish which scheme they were in when they originally transferred out of 
Civil Service Pensions

3.	 Establish their age at 1 April 2012.

In principle, employees 
should be entered into 
the Civil Service Pensions 

scheme that they would have 
been in (or eligible for) if they 
had never left Civil Service 
Pensions.

i
Having determined eligibility, the next step is for you 
to determine the correct scheme within Civil Service 
Pensions to enter your employee into.

If you 
answered 
No to any 
of these 
questions,  
the employee 
is not eligible 
to join Civil 
Service 
Pensions 
and should 
be offered 
membership 
of your own 
pension 
scheme.

If an employee satisfies all of the criteria above, they will be eligible to rejoin Civil Service Pensions under new Fair Deal 
(subject to the Employer, the Contracting Authority and the Scheme Manager (Cabinet Office) signing an Admission 
Agreement). 
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The employee is a former member of Civil Service Pensions

The employee was compulsorily transferred out of Civil Service Pensions

The employee has been performing the same duties as per their original 
contract

The employee is performing the same duties for more than 50% of their time

The employee is eligible to be a member of a broadly comparable pension 
scheme

The employee has not given up eligibility to be in a broadly comparable 
pension scheme

Yes

Yes

Yes

Yes

Yes

Yes


